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Dear Parents, 

 

  

The Preschool has been bustling with 

activity recently.  The span from Halloween to 

Grandparents Day, to Thanksgiving and now on to 

Christmas – it’s all a blur.  In my own life it 

has been the same – sports, musicals, pageants, 

and school work.  I have a recent teenage 

daughter in my house and all that goes with it, 

which just adds to the chaos.  My daughter has 

always wanted me to learn to French braid her 

hair and my attempts are always a disaster! And 

yet, we keep attempting the near impossible.  

Ella insists I can do it and is my consummate 

cheerleader, hair-holder, and brush-passer.  On 

another crazy busy morning Ella asked me to try 

again, suggesting a different approach this time.  

We sit down, take a deep breath, work together 

and FINALLY attain success.  And this isn’t a 

slightly disheveled, crooked or uneven French 

braid – this is a semi-professional (at least 

from our perspective) French braid.  With 

confidence, perseverance, teamwork, and 

determination we officially mastered the French 

braid!                                                 

I share this story with you because it 

reminds me what the children of St. Peter’s leave 

our preschool with:  confidence, perseverance, 

teamwork and determination.  “Learning through 

play” is a term used in education and psychology 

to describe how a child can learn to make sense 

of the world around them. Through play children 

can develop social and cognitive skills, mature 

emotionally, and gain the self-confidence 

required to engage in new experiences and 

environments.  Learning through play is the 

fundamental of St. Peter’s preschool and how I 

personally raised my children.  I see the 

benefits every day in how my children handle 

challenges, situations and daily life.  They are 

adaptive, respectful, thoughtful, and 

compassionate - all with a quiet confidence.  

What started in preschool as a discussion on the 

best way to create a building - what materials to 

use, how tall to make it, who was responsible for 

what, and how to include everyone – has blossomed 

into how to navigate life as a teen or tween.  

Don’t get me wrong, my children are far from 

perfect, but with the right tools they are able 

to solve problems and discuss how to avoid, or 

correct, mistakes.  All of this we, as a family, 

owe to the basics of learning through play.   

 

  

 

 

 Important Dates Ahead 

 Dec. 9  Books for The Clinic due 

 Dec. 13  Giving Tree Items Due 

 Dec. 14  3-Day Christmas Party 

 Dec. 15  2-day & Pre-K Christmas parties 

 Dec. 16, 9:30 
 2-day, 3-day & Pre-K children 

report to the Historic Church  
for the Christmas program 

 Dec. 16, 9:45  Christmas program and Reception 

 Dec. 19-Jan. 2  Christmas break – NO SCHOOL 

 

  St. Peter’s motto is “Children First,” 

and we believe down to our very core that the way 

we approach early childhood education is the way 

that is best for our children.  Preschool need 

not be a challenge; life is enough of a challenge 

for a child. Preschool, we believe, should be a 

place where a child can explore with great 

freedom, nurtured by loving adults who understand 

that learning takes place through a child’s whole 

body experience, not just his eyes and ears. 

That’s what we provide at St. Peter’s every day.  

 That being said, registration for the 2017-18 

school year will open after the Christmas break. 

If families with preschool-aged children have 

moved into your neighborhood or your older 

child’s school, please steer them our way. I know 

that this really goes without saying, because 

just as Ella has been my cheerleader, our 

families have always been St. Peter’s biggest 

cheerleaders.  We are a primarily word of mouth 

preschool and our families continue to sing our 

praises to anyone looking for a preschool. 

 I know that I say this often, but 

particularly at this time of year, I feel truly 

blessed to have such incredible families at St. 

Peter’s.  We are humbled that you entrust us with 

these precious little people every day, and we 

know that is no small thing. What a blessing it 

is for us to come to work and see these little 

faces every day and see the wonder with which 

they approach the world and everything they do in 

it.  

 

Wishing you many blessings, 

 

 

Stacy Warkentine, Director 
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Christmas Program Notes 

 
 2-day, 3-day, and Pre-K children will be learning 

songs and so forth in our short December because on 

December 16th at 9:45am, you and yours are in for the 

cutest thing ever: our littles will put on a great program for 

everyone! Please do bring guests, as many as you wish. 

  

 That being said, here is what you need to know about 

our preschool holiday program: we put no pressure on 

children to perform. Period. Some schools do, and I am 

well aware that some parents like it this way – but we’re 

St. Peter’s, and while we encourage and cheerlead and 

urge, we will not require any child to sing, to “do the 

hands” or whatever motion accompanies the song, to 

smile, or even to participate. I spend a good bit of time 

reminding our children that the people in the audience on 

this big day will be their own loving families and friends, 

but (as anyone who has spoken or performed in front of an 

audience already knows) there’s a huge difference between 

knowing that the audience is on your side and looking out 

at all those faces.  

  

So please, do not be (a) embarrassed, (b) upset, or (c) 

anything but supportive of your child if he turns his back 

on the audience, if she stands like a statue instead of 

singing, if he comes out crying and just wants to sit on 

your lap and watch, if she yells the song at the top of her 

lungs. Just enjoy it: these are our children, at this time in 

their lives; it’ll never be exactly like this again! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outreach in the Classroom 
 

Books for The Clinic 

Our Outreach at St. Peter's Preschool will be at the forefront of our 
thoughts in December. We have a project that has become a 

tradition for us, and we will continue it this year: we ask each family 

to bring in one inexpensive, new children’s book to donate. We make 
wrapping paper for these books, mark the wrapping paper with the 

appropriate age of the child to which each book should be given, and 
bring the books to The Clinic in Phoenixville to be distributed to their 

youngest patients during the winter. Pre-K children are encouraged 
to do extra chores around the house to “earn” the book they are to 

donate, so start thinking about jobs you can give your young ones! 
(Matching socks, setting silverware on the table, folding napkins, or 

putting all toys away.  Even entertaining a younger sibling for fifteen 
minutes so Mom or Dad can do something else.) 

Please bring in your books by Dec. 9th! 

Info on The Clinic can be found at the web address below: 
http://www.theclinicpa.org/ 

 
The Giving Tree 

Our 2nd Outreach opportunity is something that started last year 
and seemed to be really successful.  We will have a “Giving Tree” in 

our gathering space with labeled paper ornaments on it.  Pick an 

ornament from the tree and your family can bring the item on the 
ornament to the school – wrapped or unwrapped (food items for the 

PACS pantry unwrapped). 
We shall pass the items on to Phoenixville Area Community Services 

(PACS) and the Chester County Youth Center.   

Please bring in your items by Dec. 13th! 

Info on the two programs where the donations will go can be found 

at the following web addresses: 
PACS http://www.pacsphx.org/donate/products 

Chester County Youth Center http://www.chesco.org/912/Non-
Secure-Shelter-Program  

 

**  We will be making our ornaments for the tree on Tuesday 

December 6th at 11:45 am in the upstairs meeting room.  Anyone 

is welcome to come and help! 
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Registration for 2017-18 coming up… 

 
Can you believe it? It’s already that time again! Last 
year, many of you were just seeing St. Peter’s (and we 
you) for the first time. Now we’re getting ready for the 
2017-18 school year! 
In January, registration for the 2017-2018 school 
year begins! St. Peter's Preschool families have two 
weeks to themselves – from January 3– 18 to register 
before we open registration to all. Remember, that 
$100 registration fee is non-refundable. We also offer a 
discount for second and subsequent children attending 
St. Peter’s at the same time, and tuition assistance is 
usually available for those who need it. Tuition 
information will be available no later than our return to 
school in January, and earlier than that if I can get it 
together!  

Even though I know that most of you are very familiar 
with our eligibility requirements and enrollment 
details for each program, but since we always have 
some questions, I thought I'd just put it out there again.  
 

The details are as follows: 

 2 ½-year-olds’ class - Children aged between 30 (or 

so) and 36 months are eligible; toilet training is not 

required. Meeting on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9 

to 11:45, this is a lightweight introduction to the world 

of preschool; it follows a structure similar to that of our 

older children’s programs, but has learning goals 

appropriate for the child who is not yet 3. 

 

 3-year-olds’ class - Children must be at least 3, and not 

yet 4, by Sept. 1 of the incoming school year. (Children 

in the Phoenixville Area School District have a different 

age requirement – 3 by Sept. 30 – because of their 

district’s kindergarten age requirement.) This class 

meets on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays from 9 to 

11:45. Developmentally appropriate learning goals 

emphasize socialization and lots of preschool skills. 

 

 Pre-K class - Children must be at least 4 by Sept. 1 of 

the incoming school year, with, again, Phoenixville ASD 

children’s age cutoff being Sept. 30. The core program 

meets Monday through Thursday from 9 to 11:45. 

There’s an optional Friday enrichment program for 

families who want to add a fifth day to their child’s 

preschool week; our Pre-K teacher has carefully 

designed the curriculum of this optional day to 

complement the week’s activities without 

compromising the completeness of the core program.  

 

 

Pre-K children also learn in a rich hands-on 

environment with play as its foundation; their holistic 

development is its focus, just as in our younger 

children’s programs. But lest parents worry that more 

“academics” will be necessary to prepare children for 

kindergarten, we stay in close contact with area 

kindergarten programs to ensure that we are teaching 

what children need to learn: not just academics (though 

they learn letters and their sounds, numbers and their 

uses, context and culture and science), but also 

collaboration, problem-solving, effective 

communication, empathy, and all the other building 

blocks of their future “big school” education. 

**Summer camp registration will also open soon as well! 
 
 

 

 

Advent & Christmas at St. Peter’s Church –  

lots to do! 
 
 Regardless of whether you’re a member of St. Peter’s 
Church, or even an Episcopalian, there are many ways in 
which St. Peter’s observes Advent and Christmas that your 
family may want to consider sharing with us! 
 
 

 Dec. 18th, 10am – Lessons & Carols: a quiet, 

candlelit service of music and readings that tell the 
story of Christmas from Creation to Bethlehem. All 
ages are welcome.  The service will be followed 
by brunch. 
 

 

 Dec. 24, 4pm – Family Christmas Eve Mass: 

This is the big, noisy church service of Christmas 
at St. Peter’s. Parish children act out the 
Christmas story. It’s crazy, but both fun and full of 
Christmas carols! 

 

 And of course – for those who wish a quieter 

church service, St. Peter’s celebrates Christmas 
Eve at 7:30pm (the Mass begins at 8, but you 
won’t want to miss the music beforehand) and at 
10:30pm (same story – Mass at 11, but the music 
is beautiful) too. Christmas morning, there is just 
one service, at 11:00 in the historic Church. 

 
And even if you are not moved to attend a church service 
here, do stop in to see the Church and Barn in their festive 
greens! The St. Peter’s Flower Guild is “all hands on deck” 
in this joyous season, and their work, always astonishingly 
beautiful, is transcendent at Christmas. 
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December 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Frida

y 
Saturday 

                        1   

                            

2   3   4   5   6   7   8   

  
  

              
   

  
 

      

    
 

  
 

  Ho Ho Ho!     Twas The Night         

                Before Christmas         

        Christmas Trees                 

                Santas         

                            

9   10   
1

1 
  12   13   14   15   

            
 

  
 

              

        I Have A Little     Green Share Day         

        Dreidel     
A Special 
Christmas 

        

        Dreidels     Eve           

                Garlands         

                            

16   17   
1

8 
  19   20   21   22   

                            

        Christmas Party     
School Closed For 
Christmas 
Vacation 

        

        Jingle Bells                 

                            

23   24   
2

5 
  26   27   28   29   

                            

                            

          
See You 
January 8, 
2013!! 

                

                            

                            

30   31   December's color is Green             

        Important Dates/Times: 12/13 Green Share Day         

        12/18 Christmas Party               
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        12/19 3 Day and Pre K Pageant             

        12/20 - 1/8 School Closed for Christmas Break         

                            

                            
 

Dear parents, 

 

Hello! December is here, one of my favorite months. My mom calls me her “Christmas elf” because I 

love this holiday so much! My tree goes up at Thanksgiving and my daughter is tired of me singing 

Christmas carols by about the first week of December. Hopefully, since your kids don’t have to live with 

me, they will indulge my holiday spirit.  

 

Speaking of holidays, although we are an Episcopal school, we celebrate the fact that we have students of 

many faiths and customs. We will learn a little about Hanukkah and if your family has any other 

celebrations or traditions, we’d love to learn about them – and not just in December! We are always 

happy for an excuse to celebrate, so please educate me. 

 

Our color this month is Green and our Green Share Day is December 13th. 

 

Our Christmas party is Thursday December 18th and we will put a sign- up sheet in the Gathering Space, 

so everyone can contribute. That will be our last day of school for the year. 

 

Have a wonderful holiday and we’ll see everyone back on Tuesday January 8th! 

 

Miss Sarah 
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